JASPER COUNTY SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

The November 7, 2019 Board of Directors meeting was called to order by Chairman, AC Pickens at 6:02 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  The meeting was held at the USDA Office in Newton.

Directors Present:  
AC Pickens, Shelah Bergbower, Randy Chapman, Ross Green, Taylor Kerner
Staff Present:     
Brad Tarr, Lisa Holland
NRCS Staff Present:


Ross made a motion to accept the agenda & September minutes. Randy seconded the motion, motion carried.

Randy made a motion to approve the bills and receipts from September and October. Ross seconded the motion, motion carried.   
The directors reviewed Brad & Lisa’s timesheets for September-October.

Brad & Lisa’s travel reimbursement reports for September-October was reviewed by the directors. 
REPORTS:

The board read through Brad, Lisa and Laura’s reports.
OLD BUSINESS:
Board discussed the Fall Fish Sales held 10/3/19. The sale went well. A Fish Sale Report was presented to the board.
Board was informed of the 6th grade Conservation Field Day held 9/24/19 at Sam Parr State Park. Brad and Lisa had Conservation Jeopardy and Jennifer Woodard presented the Rainfall Simulator.
NEW BUSINESS:

Shelah made a motion to put Travis Michl on a prepay, cash basis for any rentals or purchases made. Ross seconded the motion, motion carried.
Board was informed that our district will receive $40,721.65 in operation support and $10,000 in cost share support from the state.
Board discussed a maturing CD at People State Bank.  Randy made a motion to renew the CD for 11 months at 1.95%. Ross seconded the motion, motion carried.  
Randy made a motion to pay Brad & Lisa’s ISWCDEA 2020 dues.  Shelah seconded the motion, motion carried.

Ross made a motion to pay for registration and hotel rooms for Brad & Lisa to attend Winter Training Dec 3rd & 4th. Shelah seconded the motion, motion carried. 

Ross made a motion to approve inspection and repair on the drills up to $1000/each or $3000 total. Shelah seconded the motion, motion carried.
AC, Matt, & Ross are up for reelection.  AC & Ross are planning on running again.

Board was informed of an upcoming Embarras River Watershed meeting on January 30th at Jasper County Farm Bureau.     
Board discussed NACD membership dues and decided not to pay dues as they hadn’t been members for several years.

New funding sources/projects:         
OTHER BUSINESS:  
Ross made a motion to adjourn at 7:28 p.m. Randy seconded the motion, motion carried.

The next meeting is scheduled for December 5th at 6 p.m. The Board & staff plan to meet at Joe’s Italian Food prior to this meeting.
Signed _________________________________
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